YOUR OLD CIUB DIRECTOR will definitely be back to make his last speech next Thursday. However, it is too late for a couple of things coming up, so I have asked Noel Renaud, OLD TREASURER, to post this bulletin for me with a couple of suppliments.

FIRST, MY CONGRATULATIONS TO THE CANDIDATES' WINNERS!! The semi-championship matches will officially be under way next week (after my final speech)!

SECOND, please notice a suppliment bulletin which is from the president of the San Francisco Bay Area League about the SAN FRANCISCO CITY CHAMPIONSHIP. I hope a good many of you enter this tourney. Guthrie McClain will be fair about the class you enter in, I'm sure. You can duplicate the entry blank to enter. You will notice that it is \$3.00 to members of CMC CFNC as well as CSCF! I guess this comes about through my preaching for cooperation (and even merger) of the two organizations. You will note that even George Koltanowski is talking about HARMONY in the second suppliment CHESS LIFE: On the entry blank on Guthrie McClain's bulletin about the CITY CHAMPIONSHIP that he asked you to designate your club affiliate and who you ask to act as referee. Naturally, I wish you to show PRECITA VALUEY and I think it only right to name IEIGHTON ALLEN as referee since he will be the new club director (and club tournament director) beginning on Thursday, September 26th. For the championship tourney of our club I will still be the T.D. until its conclusion since it all started while I was in office, but after this, IEIGHTON ALLEN becomes T.D. as well as C.D. As you can see from McClain's bulletin, the city tournament games can be played at any club affiliate and we are an affiliate. However, you may want to play some games at other clubs (like Mechanics'), which is quite alright since we are only open once a For the time being, (RIGHT NOW), just get entered as the deadline is September 24th. I'll talk to you more about it next week.

THIRD, I hope most of you will make it a point to get here around 7:30 p.m., or at least by 8 p.m. next Thursday. My speech will not take up to much time. I merely wish to make a few announcements (for the last time), and to give you my final thoughts on being your club director in the past. I do not wish to eat up to much time with this since I also wish to officially turn over the gavel to the new club director, Leighton Allen, and to also officially get the championship matches under way. In other words I'd like to see the matches going on by 8:30 p.m.

OKAY FELLOWS, THANKS! SEE YOU NEXT WEEK.

Jim Reynolds